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MEMORANDUM 

Date: May 16, 2022 

To: Monterey County Board of Supervisors 

From: Darby Marshall, Housing Program Manager (WO 

Subject: Errata Memo regarding the May 24, 2022, Agenda Item RES 22-097 

cc: Erik Lundquist, AICP, Director, HCD 

By way of this memo, please include for the record the attached material related the above referenced 
subject. 

On May 13, 2022, the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development issued the Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) allocations for Entitlement Communities.  The Urban County was 
allocated $1,226,268 for Fiscal Year 2022-2023.  This represents a year-over-year decrease of 9.8% in 
funding.  This is the fourth consecutive year the County’s CDBG allocation has decreased even though 
nationwide funding for the program has increased.  The decrease is attributable to more communities 
qualifying as entitlement communities which splits the pie into more pieces, and Monterey County 
having a smaller percentage of the national low-moderate income population results in it receiving an 
even smaller piece of the pie. 

The summary of reductions to available funding are indicated below. 
• Affordable Housing/Public Facilities – ($102,026)
• General Administration – ($11,853)
• Public Services – ($20,096)

Attachment 3 – 2022-23 Urban County Application Summary & Funding Recommendations should be 
replaced with the attached Attachment 3 - REVISED.  Attachment 3 - REVISED includes a new 
column titled Recommended Final HUD Award which reflects adjustments to individual projects to 
reflect the reduced funding level. 
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